


From the Editor: 
Spring is officially here!   It’s such a pleasure to see the buds on the trees and the crocus in bloom. The Second 
Celtic Classic is over and Kudos to everyone involved with the show.  It was great!  Congratulations to 
anyone who had a successful win or qualifying score.  Spring heralds Mother’s Day and that means our Red 
Rose Classic is coming up quickly.  If you haven’t already done so, please sign up to volunteer.  This will be 
the second issue published concurrently on line.  Please remember that the online option provides the perfect 
venue to include pictures!  I would love to have lots to share with everyone in the next issue.   This issue 
includes part 3 of the toxicology article and some food for thought regarding the hobby of breeding. 
You will also find the awards application and a call for nominations for any qualified member of the club to 
run for the Board.    If you are passionate about furthering the goals of the club, if you are a creative thinker 
or if you have the gift of motivating people, please consider running for the Board!   Remember….the awards 
banquet and elections will occur at the June meeting.             Carolyn 
****************************************************************************************** 
From the President: 
 

Happy Day’s Are Here again… 
 

Where do I start thanking people? Shall I start with Tammy and Deb along with their chair people or 
Hank and his crew or should it be Ann Byrne and the Obedience and Rally Stewards? 
 
Better yet let us all extend a Thank You to every one of the Volunteers regardless of what job they 
took. You deserve it.  
 
The Celtic Classic was a triumph not only the show but the camaraderie that has been developed 
with and within the three clubs. The committee as it stands worked tirelessly to support each other to 
create a team that has overcome past grievances and developed a close working relationship. We 
should all be glad that going forward the Celtic Classic will become the Premier Cluster on the east 
coast.   
 
The Celtic Classic is over for this year but the work begins anew, meetings will be starting Judges 
Selection is already working to bring together a panel to match any other. Vendors have reserved 
their spaces. National and Regional Breed Clubs are contemplating more Specialties and Supported 
Entries in the coming years. 
 
Below is an excerpt from a post show email 
 
………….So let me just say, you all are the greatest team of people I have had the privilege of 
working with in a long time.   
To say I am happy is to put it mildly.  The Celtic Classic went great and I can see that every year we 
will get better and better , thanks to you guys.  It is a lot of hard work. I have made a great bunch of 
new friends from this adventure.  I left Sunday with a smile on my face and plans in my head for next 
year…………Again, my thanks to all for your hard work and dedication to the Celtic Classic. 
  
Terry Nuss 
Celtic Classic Show Chair 
 
Once Again Congratulations to all the people involved. Great Job! 
 
Bernie  



General Membership Meeting Reminder 
 

Wednesday, April 8 at 7:00 PM 
 

Park City Community Room 
 

Guest Speaker is James Mitchell, AKC Field Representative 
(Confirmation pending) 

 
Please plan to attend and share your thoughts! 

 
************************************************* 

 

 
 
 

                        Reminder:     LKC Newsletter Online! 
 
Ladies and Gentleman we are beginning to utilize our web site to help LKC save money 
and provide for better communication within the Kennel Club.  
 
Beginning with the last edition of the Newsletter, we started posting it on the LKC site 
for your review. This is the trial to work through any possible problems that may arise.  
 
We plan on continuing to send a hardcopy to every member for an indeterminate time 
perhaps until the next time dues are collected. At that time, you may request a hard 
copy continue to be sent. We will continue to send copies to those who do not have 
access to the Internet, so no one will be excluded because of technology.  
 
A section on the website will be developed as a “Members Only” area that will be 
password protected.   For now the Newsletter will be available to anyone who wishes to 
read it online.  
 
************* Financial Information will NOT be placed on the site until we go live 
with the protected members’ area that will be created and tested***************** 
 
             So please check out the Newsletter online and provide feedback. 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Election Season is at Hand 
 
It is time for members to submit resumes for the elections at the June Meeting. If you 
have been a member in good standing for three years and you have not served on the 
Board of Directors this past year, you are eligible.  Please consult the By-Laws for 
additional information.   If you have the determination to help direct the club, complete 
the resume form included in this newsletter and send your information to Hank Hillard, 
Earl Acker and Barry Brunner.  Nominees will be published in the next newsletter.   
 
 
   Brags and Wags: 
 
From Billee Herdwig: 

Her Belgian Tervuren, Eternity's Unique (Dylan), received his Rally Novice title at the LKC 
Celtic Classic on March 12, 2009. Thanks to Judge Carole Artim for his 3rd leg and thanks to 
Robert Wolf for all the training and guidance. 
 

From  Carolyn Vack and Wendy Mount and their Shetland Sheepdogs: 
 BISS Caerleon Sunset Boulevard, 2 CC was BOB at the Central Virginia Shetland Sheepdog 
 Club Specialty on February 8 under judge Yvonne DeFreitas 
 
 Sunebank Caerleon It’s A Riot was WD at the Celtic Classic, March 12 under judge Pat Hess. 
  
 Caerleon Sunset Sensation was WB, BOW for her first points and a major at the Celtic Classic  
 on Sunday March 15 under judge Larry B Stein 
 
******************************************************************************************************************* 
 
From the Show Chairman: 
 
I would like to thank all that were involved in front of and behind the scenes of the Celtic Classic.  
Everything went smoothly with only a couple kinks to work out for next year.  The show could not 
have gone on without the support of the club members.  The LKC and I appreciate all that everyone 
did for the show.  We will be getting together for a post show meeting very soon and we will be 
getting ready to gear up for next year.   Any comments or suggestions for next year please let me 
know so that I can take them along to the meetings.  
  
Thank you again for all your help and support.  
  
Tammy 
 
 
 
**  the following letter was received from an exhibitor at the show and deserves to be shared by all!** 
 
 
 



Please extend to all in your organization my thanks and congratulations for putting on a great obedience trial.  This is the 
second of your trials in the Old Main building that I have attended, and you certainly lived up to the high standard 
established last year. 

Everything about it seemed to go smoothly, as did last year’s trial. 

All of us in the obedience community appreciate the great job your club has done in securing what has to be one of the 
best sites for an obedience trial in the area, and the time and attention you all put to make it successful. 

Again, thank you! 

Irma Shanahan 
UCDX  UCH JC Pioneer Shadow Chaser UD RAE VC CGC 
UCDX Angelwind Whispering Silk CDX RN CGC 
UCDX Shadypine Russet Red Jade UD RAE CGC 
Cassidy UD and Tigger UD at the Bridge 

****************************************************************************************** 
 

Call for Volunteers! 
 

Volunteers are needed for the Red Rose Classic, Sunday May 10. 
 

Please contact Jeff Clinite  
 

tibby_lover@hotmail.com 
or 

757-237-1225 
 
***************************************************************************************** 
AMERICAN KENNEL CLUB AND MOTEL 6 OFFER  
 
NEW YORK - The American Kennel Club (AKC®), a not-for-profit organization which maintains the largest 
registry of purebred dogs in the world, today announced a special agreement with Motel 6 and Studio 6 to offer 
all AKC registered dog owners a 10% discount on room reservations nationwide.   
 
To reserve a room and activate the discount, all AKC registrants can log on to www.motel6.com and enter access 
code CP542764 for Motel 6 or visit www.staystudio6.com and enter the access code CP542765 for Studio 6 
reservations.   
 
"We are pleased to work with Motel 6 to offer AKC registered dog owners discounts during these tough 
economic times," said Dennis Sprung, President/CEO, AKC.  "Last year alone, the AKC sanctioned more than 
20,000 events that drew more than three million entries.  These added savings will help AKC registrants find a 
comfortable place to rest with their dogs on their way to and from competitive events or while they are traveling 
on vacation." 
 
"The AKC is the premiere organization that oversees the sport of purebred dogs in the United States," said 
Olivier Poirot, CEO for Accor North America, Motel 6 and Studio 6.  "Motel 6 has been pet friendly since 
1962, and we're happy to offer AKC registered dogs and their owners even more savings on our more than 
1,000 properties across the United States and Canada." 
Additional information on this program can be found online at http://www.akc.org/motel6_studio6/.  



 
Health Matters:    
 
Part 3 (and final) Toxicology Brief: The 10 most common toxicoses in dogs 

Reprinted from DVM360.com 

 
 
Mar 1, 2006 
By: Irina Meadows, DVM, Sharon Gwaltney-Brant, DVM, PhD 
VETERINARY MEDICINE 
 
 
Thyroid hormones 
Natural (desiccated thyroid) and synthetic (levothyroxine) derivatives of thyroid 
hormones are used to treat hypothyroidism in animals and people.  
Dogs can maintain a remarkably normal physiologic state in the face of a massive L-
thyroxine overdosage. Such resistance to developing thyrotoxicosis can be explained 
in part by pharmacokinetics, such as poor GI absorption, serum tri-iodothyronine (T3) 
and thyroxine (T4) being highly protein bound, alternative metabolic pathways, and 
greater potential for biliary excretion and fecal loss. In addition, certain organs 
(particularly the liver and kidneys) can concentrate thyroid hormones intracellularly, 
thereby rendering these hormones unavailable to bind to tissue receptors and induce a 
physiologic effect. Thus, the liver and kidneys can act as buffers by releasing small or 
large amounts of hormones, depending on what the body needs, back into the plasma. In an overdose situation, 
these buffer organs can concentrate the extra hormone and not release the already stored hormone.12 
Dogs ingesting 0.2 mg/kg levothyroxine may develop mild signs, and dogs ingesting 1 mg/kg or more may need 
treatment. Hyperactivity and tachycardia are the most common signs of thyrotoxicosis.13 
Initiate gastric decontamination procedures in patients that ingest a large dose, and monitor the patients' ECGs, 
blood pressures, and serum T4 concentrations. Treatment is symptomatic and supportive. Diazepam can be 
given to control hyperactivity, and beta-blockers can be given to control tachycardia.12 

 
Bleach 
Regular household bleaches contain 3% to 6% sodium hypochlorite; commercial bleaches 
are typically much more concentrated. Color-safe bleaches contain sodium peroxide, 
sodium perborates, or enzymatic detergents. Most household bleaches are mild to moderate 
irritants and are not associated with a marked degree of tissue destruction. Household 
bleaches can cause skin or eye irritation, mild oral or esophageal burns, or GI irritation.14 
Commercial bleaches can be corrosive and lead to severe stomatitis, pharyngitis, 
esophagitis, or esophageal ulcerations. Inhalation exposure to bleach can cause respiratory 
irritation, coughing, and bronchospasm. More serious damage can occur when bleach is 
mixed with ammonia-containing agents, forming chloramine and chlorine gases. Inhaling 
these gases can lead to a chemical pneumonitis.  
To treat dermal exposure, bathe the dog with mild dishwashing detergent. The preferred initial treatment with 
bleach ingestion is oral dilution with milk or water. Dilution is most effective if it is performed early. Emesis is 
contraindicated because of the irritating properties of household bleach and the potential corrosive effects of 
commercial bleaches. GI protectants such as sucralfate or H2-blockers can also be used to symptomatically treat 
bleach ingestion. Treating corrosive damage may also require pain medications, antibiotics, and nutritional 
support. Oxygen and bronchodilators may be needed to treat respiratory signs in cases of inhalation exposure.  
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Fertilizer 
Fertilizer products generally contain varying amounts of nitrogen (N), phosphorus (P), and 
potassium (K) compounds. Product ingredients are often listed as N-P-K 10-8-8, where each 
number is the corresponding ingredient's concentration percentage. Fertilizer formulations 
include liquid, granular, and solid (e.g. stakes), and fertilizer additives may include 
herbicides, insecticides, fungicides, iron, copper, or zinc. Because fertilizers are usually a 
combination of ingredients, several toxic principles are possible. In general, the ingredients 
are poorly absorbed, and most of the signs are related to GI irritation.  
Fertilizers have a wide margin of safety.15 GI signs such as vomiting, hypersalivation, 
diarrhea, or lethargy are common in dogs after ingesting fertilizers, especially ones with 
high percentages of phosphorus and potassium compounds. In most cases these signs are 
self-limiting and resolve within 12 to 24 hours. 15 
Treat animals with GI signs supportively with antiemetics, fluids, and GI protectants. Address added 
insecticides or herbicides separately. Heavy metals, such as iron, are generally not bioavailable but can pose a 
hazard when dogs ingest large amounts.  
 
Hydrocarbons 
Hydrocarbons are in numerous products, including paints, varnishes, engine cleaners, furniture polish, lighter 
fluid, lamp oils, paint removers, and fuel oil (e.g. acetone, xylene, kerosene, gasoline, naphtha, mineral oil). GI 
signs such as vomiting and diarrhea are common in dogs ingesting hydrocarbons. Mild to moderate eye 
irritation and reversible ocular injury may occur after contact with most hydrocarbons.16 Acute but prolonged 
skin exposure to some hydrocarbons can result in dermal burns and, occasionally, systemic effects. Low-
viscosity, highly volatile hydrocarbons (e.g. those found in kerosene, gasoline, liquid furniture polish) are 
aspiration hazards. Pulmonary damage, transient CNS depression or excitement, hypoxia, inflammation, and, 
potentially, secondary infection (pneumonia) can occur.16 Hepatic and renal damage have been reported from a 
percentage of both experimental and field cases of hydrocarbon poisoning. Some hydrocarbons are also 
apparently capable of sensitizing the myocardium to endogenous catecholamines, resulting in arrhythmias and 
even complete cardiovascular collapse.16 
Because of the risk of aspiration, emesis is contraindicated in patients ingesting products 
containing hydrocarbons. Dilution can be recommended. To treat topical exposure, bathe 
the dog with a liquid dishwashing detergent. Flush the eyes copiously with saline in cases 
of ocular exposure. Closely monitor patients for aspiration pneumonia, particularly in 
vomiting dogs.16 Treatment is supportive and symptomatic .  
"Toxicology Brief" was contributed by Irina Meadows, DVM, and Sharon Gwaltney-
Brant, DVM, PhD, ASPCA Animal Poison Control Center, 1717 S. Philo Road, Suite 36, 
Urbana, IL 61802. The department editor is Petra A. Volmer, DVM, MS, DABVT, 
DABT, College of Veterinary Medicine, University of Illinois, Urbana, IL 61802. 
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Food for Thought! 
 

Caution:  Read this with Care 
 
This copy was a posting to Craig’s List from the Pittsburg Area.  While this only represents the opinion of one 
individual, it should be of concern to us all that this kind of negative propaganda is being spread.    If we 
continue to ignore the Animal Rights people such as PETA and HSUS they will ultimately gain the high ground 
in the argument. Once that is done they will be able to frame the conversation in the realm of public opinion and 
we must work twice as hard to overcome their accusations.  
 
Please utilize every opportunity to advance the cause of responsible dog breeding and dog ownership.  We are 
the stewards for this hobby of dogs that we love so much.  If we don’t do it….NOBODY WILL! 
 

Breeding Ignorance (TRUE DOG LOVERS ADOPT) 
 

Reply to: see below  
Date: 2009-03-16, 1:45AM EDT 
 

I do hope that, with education and constant reminding, people will become more aware of the destruction 
created by breeders. 20 years ago most large pet stores sold dogs from crates right out of the store. Now terms 
like back yard breeder and puppy mill are putting a deserved stain on the reputations of breeders everywhere. 
There really is no such thing as a responsible breeder when there are young, healthy animals being put down 
every day.  
 
Dog breeding is now a vocation of the ignorant. Unfortunately, the breeders are not the ones to suffer. They get 
fat on blood money while unwanted pets pay with their lives. And how about the people who support the 
breeders - dogs suffer and die because of your choices.  
 
Open your eyes people. Contributing to the pet overpopulation problem is not done out of love.  
 
INTELLIGENT PEOPLE EVERYWHERE ARE REALIZING THE STUPIDITY OF PEDIGREES AND 
PAPERS FOR FAMILY PETS!!  
SLAVE TRADERS SELL LIVES - DOG LOVERS ADOPT!!  

 
 
Thank you from Penn Veterinary Medicine 
 
 
A thank you was received from Deb Lefferts on behalf of Penn School of Veterinary Medicine 
thanking the Lancaster Kennel Club for the $1500 scholarship awarded to Ann Cooper and the $1000 
scholarship awarded to Kathleen McIntyre and thanking the club for their continuing support of their 
students. 
 
 
 
 



LKC Christmas Meeting Notes 12/10/08 
Called to order by Margaret at 8:15PM 
Guests:  
  Christy Bodwell (English Cocker) 
  Mary & Harold Hartman 
 
Secretary’s Report: None 
Minutes: Approved 
Treasurer’s Report: Approved 
 
Eye Clinic Report: Went well the new Vet has a great sense of humor! Almost broke 
even. Joy suggests we have an LKC Member and non-member fee schedule like we do with the micro-chipping 
to make a little extra income. 
 
Delegates Report: None 
 
Audit Report: Audit completed. All members will get a copy. 
 
Referral Call Line: 13 Calls in November 
 
Point Shows: 
  Celtic Classic – (1) All vendor spots sold $22,500. (2) York Tourist Bureau $3,000 towards electrical costs. (3) 
York Fair Grounds, Delco, & Rau reduce price of catalog. (4) Royal Canine no support commitment at this 
time. (5) AKC lost the application for the Sunday show and that is why it isn’t on their website, as a result many 
people think there is no Sunday Show. (6) There have been inquiries about doing supported entries after regular 
show judging. (7) Match Show at the Celtic Classic most of the judging panel is in place, we do need a Rally 
Judge.  
  Red Rose Classic – Judging panel in place. 
 
Match Show: 
  Maribeth and Gail are going to do the traditional match show and are seeking a more local Lancaster site to 
hold it. 
 
Scholarship Report: 8 Applications from University of Penn Vet students and 3 applications from Harcum Vet 
Tech students. We received a thank you note from last years winner of the Vet Scholarship describing how she 
used the funding for a veterinary out reach project and stating that she is going to apply again this year to help 
fund a third country veterinary project. By the way she is number #1 in her class at Penn. 
 
Website: News Letter will be on the website in January 2009. 
 
Barnes & Noble gift wrapping: Great success! Talked to 150-200 people and collected $80.00 in donations. 
 
Old Business: O2 Mask CART project. Masks ordered, distributing when received, media presentation at the 
Celtic Classic. 
 
Board Meeting Site: Stauffer Mansion, all LKC members are welcome to attend. 
 
Thank you to Maribeth and Margaret for the Christmas Party. 
 
Correction to July minutes: Approved 
Adjourned: 8:35PM 

 



Lancaster Kennel Club General Meeting 
February 11, 2009 

 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 AM.  President Bernie Ferry presiding 
Guests:  Andrew Woodling, Amanda Harrington, Christie Bodwell 
 
Secretary:   The December minutes were not received in time for the February newsletter and will be published in April 
 
Correspondence:  Flyers for upcoming outside club events were shared 
 
Application for membership:  Final reading for Mary and Harold Hartman.  Motion by Margaret Crothers, second by Lori Wright to 
approve them for membership.  Motion carried. 
 
Treasurer:  Financial statements for December and January were distributed.  Motion by Maribeth Acker, second by Gail Hillard to 
accept the financial statements for December 08 and January 09.  Motion carried. 
 
AKC Delegate-no new report.  Another evening with Cindy is under consideration.  Cindy is still working on the Dogs of War 
presentation.  The target date for the program  is Veteran’s Day. 
 
Puppy referral:  26 emails, 16 calls were received.   Interestingly, 4 calls for Sussex spaniels were just received. 
 
Celtic Classic:  Reminder entries close on 2/25.  A formal presentation of the canine rescue masks will be made.  An ad was placed in 
Dog News.  Reminder about the match after the point show.  Volunteer sign up sheet available.  40 vendors have reserved stands. 
Amy Dieter is coordinating the list of volunteers.  All is in order for the match and flyers were distributed 
 
Red Rose Classic:  All approvals have been received.  245 ad solicitations were mailed. 
 
Scholarship:  Monies were distributed.  A thank you was received from Penn Veterinary Medicine.  A thank you was received from 
Ann Cooper.  Notification of our scholarships was in process to the AKC.  The recipients will be invited to the annual awards dinner. 
 
June awards dinner:  Will be held at the Eden Resort, Wednesday June 10.  The menu will be reviewed at the April meeting. 
 
Awards:  The committee has developed the following:   Awards choices will be plaques, vest with logo and award earned embroidered 
or light weight jacket with logo and award earned embroidered.  Examples were provided.  Applications for awards will be in the 
April newsletter. 
 
ByLaws:  Bernie Ferry, Rainbear Mahoney and Gail Hillard met to review our current ByLaws.  The committee is comparing them to 
the current AKC bylaws.  There appear to be a few areas that need to be updated to bring them up to date.  The committee meets again 
March 18. 
 
Eye Clinic:  There was discussion about the possibility of expanding the services to a health clinic and perhaps changing the date to 
encourage better attendance.  This will be added to the agenda for the Board to discuss at their next meeting.  A committee will 
probably be formed with any changes commencing in 2010. 
 
Old Business:  
 The List Serve and Newsletter on line were discussed.  The purpose of the list serve is to disseminate information efficiently 
and quickly-particularly time sensitive dog issues. 
 
 Seminars-there was discussion on the lack of seminars coordinated by our club.   Bernie asked for suggestions from club 
members and volunteers to plan seminars.  Tammy  Selka and Molly Manion volunteered to pursue seminar ideas. 
 
New Business: 
 Diversifying funds-a motion was made by Tammy Selka that a finance committee be appointed to research alternate bank 
choices in order to maximize the club’s financial status.  Second by Peter Byrne.  Motion carried.   
 
Motion to adjourn by Peter Byrne, second by Maribeth Acker.      Meeting adjourned at 8:50 PM 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Carolyn Vack, Secretary 
 



 
Lancaster Kennel Club Board of Directors Meeting 

March 4, 2009 at Stauffer Mansion 
  
Call to Order at 7:05 p.m. with President Bernie Ferry presiding. 
Attending were board members: Bernie Ferry, Tammy Selka, Jeff Clinite, Margaret Crothers, Joy Ellwanger, Deb Eckert 
and Ann Byrne.  Gail Hillard attended as a guest. 
 
Secretary’s Report 
                          Minutes – Tammy Selka made a motion to approve the minutes from the January 5, 2009 board meeting; 
seconded by Jeff Clinite; motion carried. 
                          Correspondence – No correspondence was presented in the absence of the secretary. 
 
Treasurers Report  
   LKC Audit – President Ferry reported that the audit is complete and taxes have been filed.  Copies of the 
audit will be made available to the membership at the next general meeting.                           
           
AKC Delegates Report 
  President Ferry reported that “An Evening with Cindy” is tentatively set April. 
  President Ferry reported that the AKC has negotiated a 10% discount at Motel 6/Studio 6 for registered 
dogs staying at their facilities.  He also reported that the AKC has started the Star Puppy Program (more information to 
follow).   
 
Committee Reports 

Scholarships – A discussion of increasing scholarship amounts for next year was agreed to be brought 
before the full membership at the next general meeting.  

    LKC Breeder Referral – The Vet Update Cards are prepared and will be mailed this week. 
                          Match Show – March – Joy reported that to the best of her knowledge everything is going well. 
                          Match Show – September – No report due to the absence of Hank Hillard. 
                          LKC Point Shows 

Celtic Classic - Logistics – Tammy and Deb reported that everything is under control but we still 
need volunteers. 

                                      Red Rose Classic – no report due to the absence of chair, Lori Wright. 
                          Awards Dinner/ Awards – The Eden Resort has been reserved for the meeting and election.  Scholarship 
recipients have been invited to attend. 
                          Seminar hosted by LKC – Planning meetings are continuing with Royal Canin. 
                             Additional Seminars – Tammy is investigating several different seminars and speaker availability. 
                          Nominating Committee –  Board nominees’ resumes’ will be published in the April newsletter. 
 
Old Business          
                          Ad Hoc By-Laws Committee – preparing recommendations for June meeting. 
                          Membership Applications –   Second reading for Audrey and Joe Metro, Elizabethtown, PA – Border 
Terriers and Havanese; Eileen Farley, Lancaster, Pa – Standard Poodles; and Irene Lehan, Landisville, PA – Portuguese 
Water Dogs.  Motion made by Margaret Crothers, seconded by Deb Eckert, to move applications to the general 
membership for approval.  Motion carried.                               

Screening of War Dogs of the Pacific – President Ferry reported that a location is currently being sought. 
Screening tentative scheduled for Veteran’s Day, November 2009 
 
 
New Business 
                          New Member Applications – First reading of Andrew Woodling and _____________. 
  Tables Acquisition – Joy Ellwanger queried the board about interest in acquiring several 6-foot tables for 
use by the club at events at a church auction.  A motion was made by Ann Byrne, seconded by Jeff Clinite, to authorize 
the acquisition of the tables at a reasonable price.  Motion carried.     
 
Adjournment at 8: 35 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  Ann Byrne for Secretary Carolyn Vack 
            



  



Lancaster Kennel Club, Inc. 
 

Board of Directors Candidate Resume 
 

 
Name:  ________________________________________________ 
 
Address:   ______________________________________________ 
 
        ______________________________________________ 
 
Telephone:  _____________________________________________ 
 
Dog Breed(s):  __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Year Joined LKC:  _________________________ 
 
General Background in dogs (including national and regional specialty club memberships, championships and 
other titles achieved, litters bred, etc) 
 
________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
What do you have to offer the Lancaster Kennel Club if elected? 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Send resume to the nominating committee c/o: 
 

Barry Brunner   
PO Box 442 

Harrisburg, PA   17108-0442 
bbrun98819@aol.com 

 



 
 
 
Membership Roster Errata: 
 
In memoriam 
 Wiona Hess,  January 17, 2009 
 
 
Welcome new members! 
 
Harold and Mary Hartman 
390 Steinhaur Road 
York Haven, PA   17370 
Tibetan Spaniels 
Sponsors:  Marybeth Acker 
        Jeff Clinite 
 
 
New membership applicants: 
 
Audrey and Joe Metro 
193 Hillcrest Lane 
Elizabethtown, PA   17022 
Border Terrier, Havanese 
Sponsors:  Earl Acker 
         Ann Byrne 
 
Eileen Farley 
687 Eagles View 
Lancaster, PA   17601 
Standard Poodle 
Sponsors:   Bernie Ferry 
         Rainbear Mahoney 
 
Irene Lehan 
12 South Avenue 
Landisville, PA   17538 
Portuguese Water Dog 
Sponsors:   Jeff Clinite 
         Joy Ellwanger 
 
 
 
 

 
Deadline for next Newsletter 

 
May 15, 2009 

 
 
 
 


